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  Borough 
(continued from page 1) 

deserves special thanks from all 
of us. Their deeds have been 
noticed and appreciated by many, 
many Back Mountain residents.” 

They are: Mellon Bank's Paul 
Nicholson and realtor Bob Be- 
secker for the downtown's time 
and temperature sign; the Lions 
Club for decorating the “Post Of- 
fice” tree; Barbara Lemmond and 
Anne N. Davies for planting and 
caring for the flowers in front of 

. the borough building and around 
_ the Veterans' Memorial all sum- 

. mer; Sue Hand and Mayor LaBar 
for the pictures in the council 

meeting room. 
Two other announcements 

-. were: Tele-Media will increase 

.. prices 4.6% effective January 1, 

- 

1995, and Native Textiles reports 
their first separation of employ- 

. ment will take place no sooner 
than February 1 and will con- 
tinue according to the removal of 

. machinery. There are 105 cur- 
- rent employees and as 16 ma- 
. chines move the work force will be 
decreased by 19 employees. 

Mr. and Mrs. Roger Howell of 
~ Red Ledge Drive, along with two 

, neighbor couples, presented to 
council their experiences with a 

~ water problem. Mr. Howell stated 
that conditions at the foot of Red 
Ledge concern all residents and 
do not appear to be strictly a wet 

weather occurrence. 
He explained that water 

* bubbled up from the ground at 
different times, ran freely over the 
roadway, scoring it badly, and in 

‘ cold weather formed massive 
sheets of ice. Neighbor Tom Wil- 

* helm said, “This is a disaster 

~ waiting to happen. Eight families 

use the area as an exit to Huntsville 
Road, and children walk through 
it to the bus stop. Whenever the 
temperature drops we are all fear- 
ful of what might happen.” 

Council president Cooper as- 
sured the group that the problem 
would be addressed immediately, 
and he directed manager Lutsey 
to visit the area personally, along 
with borough engineer Corbett. 
Solicitor Krohn also offered to join 
the inspection. Recommendations 
will be made and those involved 
notified. 

Another water problem, osten- 
sibly from Sunset runofffs, was 
described by Rose Gula, a resi- 
dent of 62 Joseph Street, and will 
also be investigated. 

In other business, council 
appointed Charles Shurites as 
Supervisor, Roads and Mainte- 
nance, and appointed Roger Baney 
to fill a vacancy on the zoning 
board, a two-year term. 
*Ms. Peiffer cautioned that, 

unlike last year, there will be no 
unlimited garbage pickups at 
year's end and the beginning of 
next year. ' A two-bag limit will 
apply, and both pickup days will 
be set back one day...to Decem- 
ber 27 and January 3. 

Permits were issued in Decem- 
ber to Joseph Valenta, 38 Village 
Green for a 12'x24' shed, value 
$5,000; Scott K. Starbuck, RD 5, 
for a two-family structure at 51 
and 53 Lehman Avenue, value 
$75,000 and Leo Rutkoski of Old 
Well Lane for a new home on Lot 
#14 in Deer Meadows, value 
$150,000. 

The next meeting will be at 8:30 
p-m. Tuesday, January 17, 1995. 

  Zoning 
* (continued from page 1) 

Because the council hadn't- 

taken the necessary second step 
in the procedure, to release spe- 
cific findings pertaining to the 

. problem area in the zoning code, 
~ the resolution died and the entire 
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zoning code has remained in ef- 
- fect. 

The second, an amendment to 
the building code, will allow coun- 

_ cil to change fees and collections 
© by resolution rather than by fur- 
ther amending the ordinance. 

. According to solicitor Charles 
McCormick, this will save the 

.. borough advertising fees. 
The third amendment requires 

.. contractors doing pile driving for 
' docks or retaining walls on the 
shoreline to get a $100 permit. 

Abod abstained from voting, 
while Francis Kopko and Joseph 
Miscavage voted against the three 
amendments. 

“Several of these amendments 
don't seem fair,” Miscavage said. 

“Look at the proposed permit for 
pile driving. To build a new dock, 
a contractor must get a borough 
contractor's license, a permit from 
the Department of Environmental 
Resources (DER) and a borough 
building permit. Now we're add- 
ing an additional $100 permit to 
that. It's a lot.” 

Kopko said he voted against 
the amendments because he 
“didn't like” the zoning ordinance 
amendment. 

In other business the council 
voted to: 

e Hire Scott Davis as a part- 

time patrolman as soon as the 

borough recieves copies of his 
police certifications. 

» Negotiate with Baltimore Life 
for life insurance and possibly 
short-term disability insurance for 
the police department, as agreed 
in the new police contract. 

e Give each borough employee 
a turkey for Christmas. 

Epiphany service at Shavertown church 
A service celebrating Epiphany will be held January 8 at 4 p.m. in 

the Shavertown United Methodist Church. The theme of the service will 

be, “Go Tell It On the Mountain.” 

The guest speaker will be Rev. Dr. William Summerhill, Chaplain of 
Wyoming Seminary. 

Special music will be provided by a combined choir directed by Gene 

Deborah Kelleher and the Brass Choir of the Albright United Methodist 
Church. 

The offering will be given to the Pittston and Mt. Zion United 

Methodist Churches to help repair structural damage to their buildings 

* from last winter's severe weather. 

    

    
Chicken. ......... 20 Entrees vd 

Seafood .......... 27 Entrees 
Steaks & Chops . . . . 24 Entrees: ¥ 
Land & Sea Combos 15 Entrees Ia 

Malian... ..,. 28 Entrees [ 
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N.E. PENNA'S NO. 1 SPOT FOR FOOD, FUN & ENTERTAINMENT 

Jim ‘DANDYS 
LUNCH - DINNER - LATE NIGHT 
OVER 100 MODERATELY PRICED ENTREES 

(pura. SANDWICHES - SALADS 
LATE NIGHT SNACK FOOD and 
VERY SPECIAL CREAM DRINKS 

  

   JIM DANDY'S 
GIFT CERTIFICATES 

(6334 DV5¥ A 0) i 

15(0)B00Y-N'% 
(6) 1 3 We) AA I (€ 

OPEN 7 DAYS 11:30 A.M. to 2 A.M. 

        

      

       
      
      
      

  

Fri., Dec. 30 

Just Us 

  

Lee Strubeck 
    

  

Sat., Dec. 31    
  
  

   
- MAKE YOUR HOLIDAY SEASON RESERVATIONS EARLY 

Mark Plaza, Edwardsville 288-3500 / Clarks Summit 586-6000 

   

  

  

Learning about their state government 
While completing the requirements for their Citizen'in the Community merit badges,Boy Scouts 
from Troop 281, Dallas met with State Representative Phyllis Mundy. 
Attending were, from left, kneeling, Corey Pajka, Steven Butler, R.J. Barna, Anthony Yenason, 
John Cyprich, and Daniel Wasserott; standing, Carol Dancheck, Floyd Mattie, Jonathan Bradbury, 

and Dave Kutish.     Lloyd Droppers, Michael Dancheck, Rep. Phyllis Mundy, Dave Neiman, Matthew Kutish, Joe Lech,     

  
Special wheelchairs donated to Meadows 
The Auxiliary of the Meadows Nursing Center, Dallas recently donated five special wheelchairs to 
meet the needs of residents at the Center and supplies for therapeutic activities. 
Showing off the donated wheelchairs, from left to right, are Diane Malonis, R.N., director of nursing; 
Chris Montross, L.P.N., supervisor of restorative nursing; Josephine Besecker, auxiliary president; 
Barbara Barakat, auxilian; Louise Lamoreaux, auxiliary second vice president and Lois Keller, 
secretary. 
those interested in volunteering at the Center and joining the Auxiliary, may contact the Volunteer 
Department at 675-8600, Ext. 138. 

4-H riders 

win awards 
at state show 

Nine area Luzerne County 4-H 
horse club members received 
awards at the 35th annual State 
4-H Horse Show, held October 28 
- 30 at the State Farm Show 
Complex in Harrisburg. 

County winners in 4-H per- 
formance classes were Harveys 
Lake resident Devon Lewis, ninth 
place in stock seat equitation, Jr. 
Div. and eighth place in reining; 

  

Dallas resident, Amy Comly, ninth oC 
place in clover leaf barrel race 
horse; Hunlock Creek resident 
Lisa Isbel, fourth in draft horse 
single cart. 

In 4-H horse production 
classes, members breed and raise 
their own project animal. Local 
winners were Lehman residents 
Amber Atherholt, third place in 
stock type horse and Tania Ather- 
holt, sixth place in paint yearly 
filly. 

Other Luzerne County horse 
club members receiving recogni- 
tion in the state contest were 
Dallas resident, Cyndi Boyle and 
Hunlock Creek resident, Kevin 
Isbel. 

Finger pickers 
can win cash 
in contest 

The Chicory House in Wilkes- 
Barre is seeking fingerstyle acous- 
tic guitarists to compete for cash 
prizes in its Second Annual “Beat 
the Blues” Folk and Blues Guitar 
Fingerpicking Contest. 

The contest will be held Sun- 
day, January 15 at 7 p.m. in the 
Community Room of Saint 
Stephen's Episcopal Church, 35 
South Franklin Street in down- 
town Wilkes-Barre. 

Advanced and intermediate 
level guitar fingerpickers “from 
the region and beyond” are in- 
vited to apply. A $10 registration 
fee is required. 

For entry forms and informa- 
tion, prospective contestants are 
asked to contact contest organ- 
izer Paul Mehl, at (717) 675-2685. 

The Chicory House is offering a 
first prize of $200; second prize of 
$100 and third prize of $50. The 
prizes will be awarded according 
to detailed guidelines by a panel 
of'three judges: Dick Boak of the 
Martin Guitar Co., George Gra- 

“ham of WVIA:FM' Public Radio 
and guitarist Bob Zaidman, first 
prize winner of the 1994 Chicory 
House contest. 

  

Meadows Auxiliary to meet Jan. 9 
The auxiliary of the Meadows Nursing Center, Dallas, will meet for 

a covered dish luncheon meeting January 9 at noon in the center's 
multi purpose room, first floor. 

Community members interested in learning more about the auxil- 
iary are invited. To make a reservation call 675-8600, Ext. 138. 

  
   
     

   
   

  

  

        

: by 
Sean O'Shea 

Q. Will stretch pants 
keep me warm? 

A. Yes, most stretch 
pants have enough 
wool content to offer 

good insulation. You 

will still need to wear 

good long underwear. 

LAYAWAYSACCEPTED 

COUNTRY 
SKI & SPORTS 
RT. 309 at Blackman St. 

w.-B. * 824-0541 

  

ac PHARMACY 

  

           

159 N. ovo Hwy., 
Shavertown, PA       

  

675-1191 
  

Luzerne County Community College announces: 

Fall 1994 Weekend College 

Retreat to a clean, quiet and academically 
! stimulating environment, where the relaxed pace 

and supportive staff make learning a pleasure. 

Classes Begin: Saturday, January 28, 1995 

Registration: January 11 and 12, 1995 
5:00 - 7:30 p.m. 

  

For More Information Call: 829-7423 

Come spend the weekends with us 

and discover the rewards of college.     

  

“Coverage area: The Dallas P 

  

The Dallas Post 
Published Wednesdays 

675-5211 
FAX: 675-3650 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 366, Dallas PA 18612 
Shipping Address: 45 Main Road, Dallas PA 18612 
Office hours: Monday - Friday: 8:30 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

  

County, including Dallas, Kingston, Lehman and Jackson townships, Dallas 
Borough, Harveys Lake and the Dallas and Lake-Lehman school districts. We 
try to get to as many events as possible, but staff and space limitations make it 
impossible to cover everything. If you have news about your family, town or 
organization, please send it to us and we'll try to get it in. Photographs are 
welcome; we prefer black and white, but color will usually work. 
Corrections, clarifications: The Dallas Post will correct errors of fact or clarify 
any misunderstanding created by a story. Call 675-5211. 
Have a story idea? Please call, we'd like to hear about it. 
Letters: The Dallas Post prints all letters which have local interest. Send letters 
to: Editor, The Dallas Post, P.O. Box 366, Dallas PA 18612. All letters must be 
signed and include a phone number at which we can reach the author. Deadline 
is Noon, Monday prior to publication. 
Want a photo that has appeared? We can provide prints of photos taken by 
our staff. Prices: 5x7 - $5; 8x10 - $10. Call or stop by to order. 
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We have a variety of rates and programs to suit your advertising needs. | O Please enter a subscription to The Dallas Post 
The Dallas Post satisfies most co-op ad programs. 
Creative services at no charge. I Name 
Combination rates with The Abington Journal, Clarks Summit, available. ; 
We can produce your newsletter, flyer or newspaper. Call for quotes on 
typesetting, production and printing. I Mail Address 

“Orders or subscriptions received by Friday will begin the following week. See : City State Zip 
box at right for subscription prices. Local subsciptions should arrive i 
Wednesdays. Please inform us of damage or delay. I Phone 

The Dallas Post usps 147-720) RATES: : 1Year 2 Years 
Published weekly by Bartsen Media, Inc. $18 per year in Luzerne and Luzerne & Wyoming counties $18 $32 
Wyoming counties (PA); $20 elsewhere in PA, NY or NJ; $22 all other I Other PA, NY or NJ 20 36 
states. Second-class postage paid at Dallas PA. I All Other States 5) 40 
POSTMASTER: Send address changes to The Dallas Post, P.O. Box 366, I 
Dallas PA 18612. 

© COPYRIGHT: Entire contents copyrighted. All rights reserved. No part of i 
this publication may be reproduced by any means without the express 
written consent of the publisher. i     

| Return completed form with payment to: 
The Dallas Post 
P.O. Box 366 

Dallas, PA 18612 
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